County Report Fiscal 05  (Jul 1 04 – Jun 31 05)

Subjects

Norm Perry

John McCarthy 

Chuck Cotnoir

Hurricane seminar

Reprort to MEMA

MVEMDA

No active hurricanes

Ask Brad Fligor if he did anything for dc during this period

Last Year

Emergency Management:

This past year has been one of change for the Dukes County Emergency Management Agency.

We had the benefit of three directors, Director Norman Perry, Director John McCarthy, and  Acting Director Chuck Cotnoir.

During the tenure of Director Norman Perry, we continued to be involved with the upgrade of our County Emergency Management office, the EOC Van, and our Search and Rescue activities.  

During the tenure of Director John McCarthy, John attended the Emergency Management Institute in Emmitsburg, Ma. He studied Emergency Management and Emergency Operation Center  operations. He was instrumental in initiating talks that eventually led to the formation of the Martha’s Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association. Under John’s leadership, the MVEMDA had its first meetings, hosted by the County.

“When John left for Police duty in Bosnia, Chuck Cotnoir stepped in to continue Emergency Management operations for the County.

During this year, on the Emergency Management side of the house, we were fortunate to have the help of Brad Fligor, Ed Childs,  Ron Walsh, Bob Maciel, David Brouillete, Bill Searle, Les Freeman, Bob Gilkes.

No hurricanes occurred during this time.

Preliminary talks were held with the Massachusetts Emergency Management Agency about forming an Island-wide Local Emergency Planning Committee.

Initial talks were also held with the Island Emergency Managers regarding a Memorandum of Understanding that would place the County in an information gathering and dissemination role for shelter information. The planned participants would be the Towns, the Tribe, the Red Cross, and Dukes County.

Search and Rescue:

2004 – 2005 was a fairly active year. The team continues to respond to requests for search assistance across the Island. A number of search requests were for elderly persons with medical conditions and for children who had wandered away from supervision. There were two searches which ran multiple days – a search for a drowning victim in Oak Bluffs Harbor and a search for a subject who consciously evaded police and searchers.

There was one regional request for from the Townsend Police Department. This request was for a Human Remains Detection dog in connection with a search for the remains of an individual who was reported missing 28 years prior.  The search results were inconclusive.

The team continued in-house training with both local and off-island instructors.  Most notable was a 3 day Search Management class taught by Gordon Snow.
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